Hahndorf Soccer Club
Annual Report 2008

We had 3 senior teams (Div 2, Reserves and Div 5) consisting of 47 players. It was encouraging to see many Under 15 and Under 17 boys from 2007 step up into the senior ranks. Peter Cottle was head coach for the third year running and unfortunately had many problems with injured players throughout the season. Each team displayed a great Club spirit and played to the best of their ability.
We had 8 junior teams (U/8, U/9, 2 @ U/11, U/13 & U/15, and U/14G & U/17G) and approximately 30 Development Squad players ranging from 4-7 years. This was a great introduction to the game and a fun way for both boys and girls to “be active” each week. The program was run by Paul Rees from April till August and children were given a trophy on Presentation Day for participating. Due to lack of number in some age groups we established teams allowing for as many registered players to participate. This meant the loss of our U/11G team, with many players in a higher age group. We also had many new players to the sport and to reflect our encouragement for each and every one of these players the Club presented all juniors with a trophy too.
2008 saw the introduction of the Small-sided game in the Under 8 competition. This is a new format to reflect the transition from “backyard football” to Club football. There are modified rules and numbers of players. This format will continue through other age groups during the following years.

The Club was guided through many decisions during 2008 by a very able and hard working committee. The committee consisted of: Stuart Thomas, Anita Kerr, Todd Newman, Barb Kupke, Donna Sayer, James Kerr, Suzanne Fuzzard, Sara Anderson, Graham Phillips, Sue Ward, Edmondo Palombo and Karen Draper. Matt Norris also complimented the committee as a Senior Players Representative. To further strengthen the club many parents and senior players assisted in Coaching and Team Manager roles.

A major step forward for the Club will be the construction of another shed at Pine Avenue that can be used as a change room. This has been made possible with the tireless work of Suzanne Fuzzard in securing substantial sponsorship from the German Arms Hotel and other local businesses. Suzanne was also successful in obtaining a “Sports and Recreation” Club grant. So along with Club funds and other income sources we are looking good for establishing better facilities at “Home”. 

As a Club we continually strive for excellence both on and off the pitch. We encourage participation in all age groups and abilities and look forward to celebrating our 30th Anniversary in 2009.

Anita Kerr

Secretary
